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Wren Academy at Enfield
c/o London Diocesan Board for Schools
Diocesan House
36 Causton Street
London
SW1P 4AU 

Via email to: ﻿﻿﻿﻿firstcontact@wrenenfield.org﻿
10/11/2015

Dear Sir/Madam,

Proposed Wren Enfield school, Fairview Homes and Glebe Land, Enfield Road

CPRE London is the London branch of the Campaign to Protect Rural England. We are a membership based charity concerned with the protection and enhancement of London’s Green Belt, Metropolitan Open Land and urban open and green spaces. We have over 2,700 members across London.

We are extremely concerned that Fairview Homes is publicly stating that it is working with the Wren Academy (http://www.enfield-road.com/new-school, http://www.enfield-road.com/public-realm-and-landscaping) to develop the Green Belt Glebe Land at Enfield Road site to build homes and a secondary school. Fairview Homes states that ‘Our Provider’ is the Wren Academy and even goes on to say that it is anticipated that work could start on site in the autumn of 2016 and the school would be ready to open September 2018.  
This land is protected Green Belt, not identified as available for development in the Local Plan, and is not available for development except under ‘very special circumstances’. I am writing to Enfield Council to express our extreme concern that Fairview are stating that the land is ‘available for development’ when it is not. 
Please can you confirm that the new school you propose will not be located on protected Green Belt land?

We are also concerned that parents who are asked to sign up to show support for the new school may be being misled about the location of the school, that they are not being told that the proposed site for the school (Enfield Road Site) is Green Belt and so categorically protected from development, nor are they being told that there is a major campaign to ensure it is not developed. 

Please can you confirm that you prospective parents are aware that no site has yet been identified for the new school?

I look forward to hearing from you as a matter of urgency. 

Yours sincerely

Alice Roberts
Green Spaces Officer, CPRE London
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